
 

 
 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 (FLINTHAM BYWAY OPEN TO ALL TRAFFIC No 9) (PROHIBITION OF DRIVING) 

TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2025 (8418) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make an 
Order under section 9 and Part IV of Schedule 9 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, as 
amended, the effects of which will be in respect of the byway at Flintham in the Borough of 
Rushcliffe:- 
 
The following Byway Open to All Traffic (BOAT) is to be closed to horse drawn vehicles and all 
motorised traffic (except solo Motorcycles) between 1st November and 30th April. 
 
Flintham BOAT No 9 
 

• From National Grid reference (NGR) SK 7462046770 in a south-easterly direction to 
NGR  SK 7535645654 an approximate distance of 1430 metres 

 
Relevant documents may be inspected at:- 
 

a) The Nottinghamshire County Council, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 
7QP. 
 

b) Bingham Library, Eaton Place, Bingham Nottingham NG13 8BE 
 
Or can be viewed online by visiting the County Council’s website 
(consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk) 
 
Any objections should clearly state the reasons for the objections and should reach us in 
writing, either by letter or email, by 10th October 2025. If the objection cannot be resolved, it 
will be reported through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. 
 
Any details you provide may be shared with Nottinghamshire County Council as appropriate. If 
you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/  
 
The closure is being introduced during the winter months when the weather makes the surface 
of the byway wet and muddy. The new restrictions will prevent the use of the byway by horse 
drawn vehicles and all motorised vehicles (except solo Motorcycles). Closing the byway during 
the winter months will reduce the damage to the surface of the byway making it safer for all 
other users. The byway has been identified as being damaged by the overuse of motor 
vehicles. 
 
This Notice is dated: 12th September 2025 (SLW)   Please scan QR code 
 
Improvements Design Team Manager  
      

Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk  
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